[bookmark: _Hlk84937205][bookmark: _Hlk76980466]Discovery/PAC User Group Meeting Notes – March 13, 2024
Topics for discussion:
· Public Annual Survey Reports – Lynn – everyone have what they need from ODIN?
· K-12 – anyone needing LOAN REPORTS (including LOST or MISSING) set up for end of school year, please let us know.
· ODIN Work Day next week!  See website for the agenda and let us know if you did not get an invite to the sessions.

Roundtable Open Forum:
· Grand Forks Public – Winter Reading Final Party on Read Across America Day (music with local DJ), speaker coming in April for National Library Week, planning for summer reading program
· McKenzie County Public – still learning system, working on catalog, going well so far
· North Dakota State Library – new website for 6-8 months, March Book Battle going on for North Dakota authors, Mystery Date with a book program
· West Fargo Public – brand new service desk! With lots of construction, dinosaur party with activities, seed library available, starting to plan for summer reading
· Dickinson Public Library – wrapped up Winter Reading Program, full calendar for next month or so, Ruff Readers ongoing, new director in place (Ian Anguiano coming from McKenzie County Public), order new bookmobile with help from Clean Diesel North Dakota Grant. 
· ODIN – Some ODIN Staff attending IUG Annual Conference in Detroit March 24-27.

Questions/Comments/Feedback
· *** Fall/Winter 2023? = SUMMER 2024 -- Patron records with email notices in plain text may become an issue when switching to Vega – something to keep in mind when switching.  Update: Jason attends monthly meetings and apparently Vega for consortia is expected this summer.  
· Question came up about notices and patrons replying to text messages.  Unfortunately we cannot turn that feature off but we can place a message to please don’t reply to this message to see if that helps.  Texts can be shut off in the patron record.  If global blocking response of text messages is something you would like pursued, an Idea Exchange suggestion could be submitted to see if it could be developed.  Submit a Help Ticket if that is a topic of interest.
· Dickinson came up on new website and the catalog link was defaulting to the ODIN view.  Individual libraries each have what is called a CTX number as part of the PAC URL that directs them to the proper view.  If your library is defaulting to the main ODIN view (with ODIN logo in upper left corner), please put in a ticket and we will help you get it pointed to your library’s customized view.

Next meeting April 10th – Second Wednesday of each month – Lynn out of office that week

